
CITYCOUNCIL

CITYOFPIEDMONT

October15, 2024

5:37PM

TheCityCounciloftheCityofPiedmontmetinregularsessionatthetimeandonthedateabove.   
PresentwereMayorBaker, CouncilMembers RichardWilliams, JubalFeazell, GregSouth, DavidIvey,  
andTerryKiser.   

Following theinvocation byJubalFeazellandthepledgeofallegiance givenbyMayorBaker, the
minuteswerepresented forconsideration.  TerryKisermadethemotion thattheminutesbeapproved
aspresented.  JubalFeazellseconded themotionandtheminuteswereapproved.   

Thebillstotaling $505,729.54werethenpresented forconsideration forpayment.  DavidIveymadethe
motionthatthebillsbeapprovedaspresented.  RichardWilliamsseconded themotionandthebills
wereapproved forpayment.   

Thefirststepoftheemployee wageincreasewastabledtoalaterdate.  TerryKisermadethemotionto
tablethewageIncrease.  JubalFeazellseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.    

The2024-2025Budgetwasthenextitemontheagenda.  TheCouncilwouldliketomeettodiscussata
laterdate.    

TheCommercial Development Boardappointment wasnextontheagenda.  TerryKisernominated Lane
Weatherbee tobeputontheboard.  JubalFeazellseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.  

AfterthePoliceandFireReports, TerryBateyspokeinvisitorcomments.  Hegaveupcoming datesfor
futureevents.  TherewillbeaHip-HopHalloween onOctober26atFagan’sParkfrom2-6pm.  The
Christmas ParadewillbeDecember2at6pm.  TheAnnualSquirrelDropwillbeonNewYear’sEve.   
AshleyJonesspokeaboutanupcomingExpoattheAnnistonMeetingCenteronOctober22from10am
to4pm.    

InCouncil reports, JohnLawrence wasabsent.  

RichardWilliamshadnoreport.  

JubalFeazellaskedaboutwhenwewouldhavethebudgetmeetings.  

CalebPopewasabsent.    

GregSouthhadnoreport.  

DavidIveyhadnoreport.  

TerryKisertoldeveryoneaboutDowntown TrickorTreatonOctober31from4-6pm.  Healsowanted
toleteveryone thatNovember5waselectiondayandeveryone needstogovote.     

ClerkHintontoldtheCouncil thatanaccounthadbeensetupforGovDeals.  ClerkHintongavethe
CouncilareportfortheexpensesontheCaféatFagan’sPark.  Healsoincludedthebidsforthesurplus



propertyattheOldHeadStartproperty.  ThehighbidwenttoKevinFarmer.  GregSouthmadethe
motiontoacceptthebidof $5,620.00fromKevinFarmer.  JubalFeazellsecondedthemotionandthe
motioncarried.    GregSouthmadeamotiontofreezeallGovDealsmoney.  TherewasNosecond.          

IntheMayor’scomments heaskedeveryone toremember thefamiliesofJeffSims, LeonGarrett, and
HankDouthit.  Therewillbeadayofcelebration forJeffSimsonNovember 2at10amattheTwisted
Brotherhood.  Heinformed theCouncil thatRespiratory CareWeekwillbetheweekofOctober20-26,  
2024.  Inclosing, hetoldeveryone thatthenextmeetingwillbeonNovember5attheCivicCenter
becauseofElection Day.        

WithnootherbusinesstocomebeforetheCouncil, TerryKisermadethemotionthatthemeetingbe
adjourned.  GregSouthseconded themotionandthemeetingadjournedat6:09pm.  


